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Weeks Ahead
WEEK FIVE

Wed 13 Aug   Winter Exchange (CHC)
   
WEEK SIX

Mon 18 Aug - Sun 24 Aug : MID TERM BREAK - No school this week
   

Sun 24 Aug SSIS Equestrian Championships
   

Boarders return from 5.00pm
  

WEEK SEVEN

Mon 25 Aug Family Ski Day @ Roundhill

SSIS Equestrian Championships (all this week)
  

Thu 28 Aug Soiree event (6.30pm start)
   
Fri 29 Aug Ladies Lunch
   

WEEK EIGHT

Mon 1 Sep Primary Sports Canterbury Duathlon

Tue 2 Sep Waihi Association and Board meetings (PM)
  

Thu 4 Sep Grandparents Day (1.00pm start)

Mid Term Break: 
Sat 16 August - Sun 24 August 2025

NO SCHOOL IN WEEK SIX OF TERM THREE



Dear Parents, Caregivers, and Friends of Waihi,
  

"Tell me and I forget, teach me and I may remember, involve me and I learn." 

– Benjamin Franklin
  

Welcome to Week Five. This quote feels particularly fitting as we reflect on the past fortnight at 

Waihi. Whether it has been through delivering speeches, tackling regional chess tournaments, 

hosting visiting students, or preparing for our next outdoor adventure, our students have been 

actively involved in meaningful learning experiences that stretch well beyond the walls of the 

classroom.

There is a strong sense of momentum and purpose around the school, and it has been a joy to watch 

our students grow in confidence, capability, and character through it all.

Almost a third of our students took part in the Timaru–Oamaru Regional Chess Tournament at 

Opihi College on 1 August, and they did us proud. Waihi placed first in the Junior section (Years 5–6) 

and first, second, fourth, and fifth in the Intermediate section (Years 7–8), an outstanding result. 

Special congratulations to Fox, Arthur, and Van, who each finished first in their respective grades. 

The focus, sportsmanship, and strategy shown by all our players was superb.

Over the past few weeks, Waihi teams have been busy both on the road and at home. We have faced 

a challenging but rewarding schedule of fixtures, playing Cathedral Grammar, St Margaret’s, St 

Andrew’s, and Wellesley College. At the time of writing, we are en route to Christchurch for our 

annual fixture against Medbury, while our netball and girls’ hockey teams are taking on Rangi Ruru 

and Selwyn House.

Despite the winter chill and the quick turnarounds between games, our students have played with 

pride, skill, and determination, representing the school superbly in every code. Whether on the 

netball court, football pitch, or hockey turf, the quality of play and sportsmanship has been first 

class.

We also had the pleasure of welcoming Hadlow School for two nights as part of their winter fixture 

visit. A sincere thank you to the Waihi families who opened their homes to billet students. We’ve 

heard wonderful stories of bonfires on the beach, farm adventures, and classic southern hospitality. 

These connections, alongside the camaraderie built on the field, are what make these exchanges so 

memorable.

Over the past month, our students in Years 4 to 8 have been preparing and presenting speeches as 

part of our annual oral language programme. The ability to speak clearly and with confidence is a key 

life skill and a cornerstone of leadership and learning at Waihi. Whether debating, presenting, or 

simply making conversation, the ability to express ideas and connect with others matters greatly. 

The speech competition challenges students to think critically, structure ideas clearly, and present 

them with poise. To all those who took part, we are very proud of you. And to the families who 

supported them through the process, thank you for your encouragement and time.

 ~continued over the page~
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From the Headmaster’s Desk (CONTINUED)

A reminder to secure your Ladies’ Luncheon tickets. We’re looking forward to welcoming Jake 

Bailey as our guest speaker. It promises to be an inspiring and thought-provoking afternoon.

You will also find attached to this newsletter a Save the Date for our upcoming Blokes' Brunch, 

scheduled for 9:00am on Sunday, 2 November. Timed to coincide with the All Blacks vs Ireland 

test match, this is a relaxed and meaningful opportunity for students to enjoy some quality time 

with a significant male in their lives — whether that’s a dad, stepdad, grandfather, uncle, or 

mentor.

Following the brunch and game, there will be an optional round of social golf at the local club for 

those keen to make a day of it. We hope it will be a memorable occasion, full of good company, 

great food, and hopefully an All Black’s win!

Finally, I want to briefly update you on the proposed changes to NCEA, announced recently by 

the Minister of Education. While these reforms are still under consultation, it’s important to 

note that all current Waihi students will be affected by these changes in the years to come, with 

our current Year 8 cohort the first to move through the new system when they reach Year 11 in 

2028.

The proposals represent a shift toward a more subject-based approach, with increased emphasis 

on literacy, numeracy, and clearer pathways to both tertiary education and vocational 

opportunities. While these changes may seem some time away, they signal a significant 

re-shaping of how learning and assessment will be delivered in New Zealand.

This is now a time for consultation, and I strongly encourage you to read the Ministry’s proposal 

and have your say. 

Wishing you all a positive week and a restful mid-term break ahead.

Ngā mihi nui,

Gareth Wood
Headmaster

We encourage you to read the material provided by the Ministry of 
Education regarding the proposed changes and please have your say:

Proposed changes to NCEA: what you need to 
know as parents and caregivers

Online survey on a proposal to replace NCEA

https://web-assets.education.govt.nz/s3fs-public/2025-08/NCEA%20Discussion%20Summary%20for%20Parents_web%206Aug.pdf?VersionId=vEIa9lc7FZI7NTQLL.wItKG43JLNYuxP
https://web-assets.education.govt.nz/s3fs-public/2025-08/NCEA%20Discussion%20Summary%20for%20Parents_web%206Aug.pdf?VersionId=vEIa9lc7FZI7NTQLL.wItKG43JLNYuxP
https://web-assets.education.govt.nz/s3fs-public/2025-08/NCEA%20Discussion%20Summary%20for%20Parents_web%206Aug.pdf?VersionId=vEIa9lc7FZI7NTQLL.wItKG43JLNYuxP
https://web-assets.education.govt.nz/s3fs-public/2025-08/NCEA%20Discussion%20Summary%20for%20Parents_web%206Aug.pdf?VersionId=vEIa9lc7FZI7NTQLL.wItKG43JLNYuxP
https://allenandclarke.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5i6eyRTZoZeEPGe
https://allenandclarke.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5i6eyRTZoZeEPGe
https://allenandclarke.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5i6eyRTZoZeEPGe
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W A I H I   N O T I C E S
Upcoming Events      I      Information      I      Updates

2026 Term Dates
Please find a screenshot of the 2026 

Year Planner showing all term dates, 

mid term breaks, key Waihi School 

events for your diaries on the back page 

of this newsletter.
   

Upcoming Waihi 
Community Visits

Everyone welcome. Whether you are a past, 

current or future parent, old boy / girl, we 

would love to have you join us when we are 

visiting your local area.
  

TIMARU

DATE: Wed 22 October 2025

TIME: 6:00pm – 8:00pm

VENUE:  Hector Blacks, Timaru
 

ASHBURTON

DATE: Wed 29 October 2025

TIME: 6:00pm – 8:00pm

VENUE:  Fine Lion
  

WANAKA

DATE: Tue 18 November 2025

TIME: 6:00pm – 8:00pm

VENUE:  Edgewater, Lake Wanaka

This is an informal gathering – we would 

love to discuss with you how we could 

best nurture success in your child.
 

Please email your interest to: 
executive@waihi.school.nz

  

These events are being hosted by

Christ’s College, St Margaret’s College

and Waihi School.

Looking Ahead to September



W A I H I   N O T I C E S
Upcoming Events      I      Information      I      Updates
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W A I H I   S A V E   T H E   D A T E S
Upcoming Events      I      Information      I      SAVE THE DATE
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W A I H I   S C I E N C E   F A I R
Love of Learning      I      Information      I      Sharing

Year 7s have put an incredible amount of effort into their science fair 
projects. They chose their topic and had the choice to work individually or in 
pairs. A huge thanks goes to David Batchelor from South Pacific Sera 
Laboratories in Timaru who kindly visited Waihi to help judge the projects.
    
1st place Logan Gorrie
2nd place Hunter MacKenzie and Tom Thatcher
3rd place George Dwyer and Ben Watson 
Judge's Award Evelyn Low and Shaiah Stuart

These projects will compete against 
other schools in the Timaru NIWA 
science fair in August.



C E L E B R A T I N G   O U R   W A I H I A N S
Photographs shared by parents
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P Y N E   H O U S E
AFTER SCHOOL FREE TIME & DORM CHALLENGE PICS
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P Y N E   H O U S E
EVENING PREP TIME & RELAXING BEFORE BED




